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Resolution
 THAT the City of Greater Sudbury’s delegated official be
directed to amend the draft approval for a plan of condominium
on those lands described as PIN 02171-0336, Parcel 27097
S.E.S., Lot 2, Plan M-397, Lot 3, Concession 6, Township of
McKim, File 741-6/13003, as follows: 

a) By deleting Condition #1 and replacing it with the following: 

“1.That this approval applies to the draft plan of condominium of
PIN 02171-0336, Parcel 27097 S.E.S., Lot 2, Plan M-397, Lot 3,
Concession 6, Township of McKim, as shown on a plan prepared
by Tulloch Engineering, Terry Del Bosco, O.L.S. and dated
January 7, 2014, as amended by a plan prepared by Tulloch
Engineering, Terry Del Bosco, O.L.S. and dated May 27, 2015.” 

STAFF REPORT 

Background: 

The subject lands are zoned “C2”, General Commercial under
By-law 2010-100Z being the Zoning By-law for the City of
Greater Sudbury. An application for draft plan of condominium
was approved by Council on March 6, 2014 in order to apply
condominium form of tenure to an existing two building
commercial development containing 25 units fronting Lasalle Boulevard in Sudbury. To date the final plan
has not been registered. 

The owner is proposing to amend the draft plan of condominium by adding a roof unit. This would allow the
owner to retain ownership of the roof and the air space above it. Alternatively, the owner could sell the unit,
which could potentially accommodate solar panels and/or telecommunications equipment. Access to the
roof unit would be restricted to the condominium corporation, the owner of the roof unit and any persons
authorized to access the unit (eg. for maintenance purposes). 

The agent for the owner at 766 Lasalle Boulevard also submitted a supporting letter dated October 14, 2014
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from Robson Carpenter LLP with respect to another draft plan of condominium amendment at 1703 Main
Street in Val Caron which the Planning Committee recommended for approval on May 25, 2015 (File #
741-6/13007). The letter outlines that the purpose of the roof-top unit is to retain ownership of the roof and
airspace above in order to possibly accommodate solar panels and/or telecommunication equipment on the
roof of the building. Matters relating to accessing the roof unit and references to other municipalities that
have approved roof units in the past are also described. 

Robson Carpenter, the solicitors for the owner, have also advised that the proposed condominium
declaration would provide that the condominium corporation would be responsible for all aspects of the
maintenance, repair and replacement of the roof unit (eg. repair or replacement after wear and tear and/or
damage, etc.), but the corporation would not be responsible for the maintenance, repair and replacement of
any other installations or improvements on the roof unit (eg. solar panels, tele-communications equipment,
etc.). 

Departmental & Agency Comments: 

There are no comments/concerns from staff. 

Summary: 

The request to amend the draft condominium plan to incorporate a roof unit reflects the increasing demand
for alternative energy facilities and telecommunications infrastructure. Planning Services has no objection to
the unitization of the roof given that there is no apparent negative impact on the future owners of the other
units within the existing building. Planning Services recommends that the draft plan of condominium
approval be amended as outlined in the recommendation section of this report.

  








